
TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES ON DITCHFIELD ROAD 
 
We have been informed that the Council may be removing the small traffic island 
at the top of Ditchfield Road. This is due to complaints by residents in the area of 
Hough Green and Widnes who would like it removed. 
 
Before the island was put in place there were a number of fatalities and serious 
injuries. Since the island has been in place, there have been NO fatalities and no 
serious injuries in Ditchfield Road. We would like to keep it that way. It also 
provides a safe place for parents and children to cross during school time. 
 
PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR DETAILS IF YOU WOULD LIKE THE ISLAND ON 
DITCHFIELD ROAD TO STAY AND KEEP DITCHFIELD ROAD A SAFE PLACE 
TO LIVE.  
 
(NB: Names have been removed due to Data Protection: 8 Signatures were 
included on the petition) 


